do not release ilasian

VILLAGE OF HARRISTOWN

CLOSED BOARD MEETING

APRIL 4, 2019

Meeting called to order at 7:01 P.M. by Mayor Deverell

Present: Mayor Evelyn Deverell, Clerk Penny Allen, Attorney Andrew Weatherford, Trustees Brad Centola, Alan Ferriell, Aaron Netterville and Becky Nave.

Purpose: Personnel

Mayor Deverell told the Board members that David Mullins, Public Works employee, resigned effective immediately. Mr. Mullins had told the Mayor he would resign effective April 10th, but turned in his uniforms and phone the next morning. (April 2nd) Mayor Deverell conducted an exit interview with Mr. Mullins. During this interview, he cited his reasons. He and the Supervisor, Mike Holman, have had several issues now and in the past. Mayor stated that since Mr. Holman has been working for us, the Village has lost 7 employees. Mr. Holman's job performance, temper issues and lack of organization were discussed. Clerk Allen and Trustee Nave asked about anger management classes and further supervisory training for Mr. Holman. It was decided to give a written warning to Mr. Holman regarding verbal abuse and non-performance of duties as well as showing proper respect for the Mayor and other employees. A Personnel Committee meeting is to be scheduled for Monday, April 8, 2019 for this action.

Clarification of Ordinance procedures was discussed. Resident's concerns can be either written or verbal according to Attorney Weatherford.

The desire of the Board to cancel the contract with Aramark Services was discussed. According to Attorney Weatherford this can not be done...would have to buy out the Contract. Mayor Deverell to get cost to do this.

The issue of required Building Permits has been resolved and is not necessary to be discussed in this meeting.

01/19/2021—transcribed by Mayor Evelyn Deverell